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Commander: Major Will McLain V 

Deputy Commander for Seniors: Lt Col Howard Leach 

Deputy Commander for Cadets: 1st Lt Daniel Bell 

Finance Officer: Major George W Taylor Jr. 

Cadet Development Officer: Capt Alan E Wegner 

Emergency Services Officer: Capt Gregory J Skinner 
Aerospace Education Officer: 1st Lt David Simpson  

Administration Officer: 1st Lt Mark M Sayil  

Logistics Officer: 1st Lt Steven S Kiss   

Public Affairs & Editor: Lt Col Howard Leach 

Cadet Commander: C/1st Lt Evan Stark 

 

Squadron Commanderôs Comments 

 
Well, this was a pretty busy quarter. We had a number of cadet promotions and the Cadet Change of 
Command ceremony. Not to forget NJ Wing Basic Encampment. However, the most memorable event 
was the 9-11 Memorial ceremony in the Borough of Peapack-Gladstone. It is hard to believe that it has 
been 10 years since that attack on our nation and since this small community is so representative of the 
heartland of America - we were honored to be part of the ceremonies. 
 
As always, it is such a pleasure to serve as commander of Lone Eagle Composite Squadron. 
 
Semper Vigilans, Major Will McLain V, Commander 

 

Congratulations to the following promotions this quarter in chronological order 

 
Cadet Promoted to Achievement,  

** Milestone 

Braue, Byron C/Amn Curry 

Rapp, Thomas C/MSgt Lindbergh 

Rapp, Thomas C/SMSgt Doolittle 

Sharkey, Megan C/SrAmn Feik 

Walsh, Jonah C/SrAmn Feik 

Wojtech, Zakariah C/2nd Lt Billy Mitchell ** 

 

Squadron Goals for 2011 
Squadron: 
  Continue to recruit new members. Increase emphasis on Emergency Services training 
and mission support.  Develop squadron website.  Continue support for community events. 
Continue to work on making Lone Eagle the premier squadron in the NJ Wing.   

 
Individual Goals: 
Seniors: Accomplish next achievement levels within assigned positions. 
Cadets: Achieve promotions within time limits; increase participation on Quarterly Talon.  
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From Jul 2
nd

 to Jul 9th, the NJ Wing Basic Encampment was held. 

 
C/ CMSgt Steven Kiss and C/CMSgt Wojtech, Cadet Commander, were in attendance. 

After attending, C/CMSgt Wojtech, sent following email to cadets, dated July 10
th
, 2011. 

  
“Ok gentlemen and ladies, 

 

This week we've got the helicopter landing!!!!! I don't know about you guys but I love Army 

aviation so this week couldn't be any better for me! Remember to bring any friends you think 
would be interested in flying or joining any branch of the military! We have got a fun night in 

store for you this week and it can only get better if you’re surrounded by friends! Even bring your 

parents! This is a rare opportunity for us because they are landing right on the baseball field at 
Pfizer Park! Normally we have to travel to the local air port for this!  

 

Now for those of you who do not know, last week I was at basic encampment. It was a blast! I 

flew in a KC-10 which is a tanker/ cargo air craft, the only air frame capable of that dual role. We 
also got a chance to see Air Force EOD, the Coast Guards Atlantic strike team, the marine's 

biggest helicopter ( I forget the name of it ), did the army leadership reaction courses, got to talk 

with countless high ranking officers and learned valuable experiences to long to share by email!  
 

I recommend that everyone who hasn't already attended an encampment to go next year! It will 

be one of the most rewarding experiences in your cap career and it opens up many doors to you 
such as becoming eligible to be an officer and eligibility to go to NCSA's (national cadet special 

activities).  So encampment is completely worth it!  

 

 Hope you all had a great week! See you Wednesday!  
C/CMSgt Wojtech 

Cadet Commander”  

 

On Jul 13th, we hosted an Army National Guard OH-58 Bell helicopter Fly in: 
  
CWO James O'Connor, Army National Guard, Counterdrug, flew in with an Army NG OH-58 
Bell helicopter and landed at the helicopter landing zone pad, at a Pfizer field at the end of Apgar 

Rd, Peapack-Gladstone. He gave us a comprehensive briefing about the OH-58 Bell helicopter 

equipped with Infrared imaging and a 30 Mil candlepower search light. He talked about his career 
in the Army NG and how it could provide cadets with an aviation career path. He was the keynote 

speaker at the Memorial Day Service and resides within the community with his family. See his 

son at the controls within the following photos of the event. Thanks to Capt Gregory Skinner, ES 
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Officer, and Police Chief, Peapack-Gladstone to making the arrangements and directing the 

event.  
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On July 20th, the following promotion and awards were made 
 

 

 

 
Congratulations to C/Amn Byron Braue on 

completing the Curry Achievement. 

 
 

 

 

 

Congratulations to C/SMSgt Steven F. Kiss on 

an encampment award for his recent 
encampment staff service. 

 

 
 

Congratulations to C/CMSgt Zak Wojtech on awards 

for his encampment attendance, recruiting, and chief 

sustained service as Cadet Commander. 
 

 
 

On July 27th, the following promotion was 

made 
 

Congratulations to C/MSgt Thomas Rapp on 
completing the Lindberg Achievement. 
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On Sep 11th, our Color Guard supported the Peapack-Gladstone 9/11Memorial Service 

 
 At the 8:30 AM Ceremony, many thanks to our color guard of C/1st Evan Stark, now C/SMSgt Thomas 

Rapp, C/SSgt Peter Liloia, and now C/SrAmn Megan Sharkey, who managed the color management with 
real expertise. 

 

On left, Color Guard folds the special flag that had 
been flown at the three 9/11 sites before being flown at 

Peapack-Gladstone and presents it to Major Will 

McLain V, Commander, who in turn presented it to 
Mayor Horton.  
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On Sep 14th, the following promotions and 

Cadet Change of Command were made  
 

On right, C/SrAmn Megan Sharkey receives 
congratulations on completing requirements of the 

Feik Achievement.  

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
On left, C/SrAmn Jonah Walsh also receives 

congratulations on completing requirements of the Feik 

Achievement.  

 

 

 
 

On right, C/2nd Lt Zak Wojtech receives 

congratulations on completing requirements of the 
Billy Mitchell Achievement, the second milestone 

achievement within the cadet program.  

 

 
 

 

 
On the left, the Cadet Command was transferred from 

C/2nd Lt Zak Wojtech to C/1st Lt Evan Stark with 

C/MSgt Thomas Rapp serving as the guidon bearer at 
left. 

 

Congratulations to the new Cadet  Commander C/1st Lt 

Evan Stark and many thanks to C/2nd Lt Zak Wojtech 
for his dedicated service as the Cadet Commander for 

the past six months. We look forward to seeing him 

work with the Curry cadets. 
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On Sep 28th, promotion and Aerospace 

Education. 
 

Congratulations to C/SMSgt Thomas Rapp for 
earning his Doolittle Achievement. 

 

Space Shuttle Model Rocketry 

 

 
 

1st Lt David Simpson, AEO, is shown leading a class 

in the construction of Space Shuttle Model Rockets. 
The following is his description of the Space Shuttle 

Model Rocketry project and directions to the 

participating cadets 

 
In commemoration of the Shuttle legacy, the Lone Eagle and Curtiss Wright Composite Squadrons 

will each build five replica Space Shuttle model rockets – representing the five Shuttle orbiters - and 

launch them a total of 135 times  for each of the actual Shuttle launches – all in one day. 
 

“Cadets, 

As many of you know, in commemoration of the Shuttle legacy, we will undertake a joint "Space Shuttle 
Salute" mission. Each squadron will build 5 (five) Shuttle models (representing the 5 actual Space Shuttle 

orbiters) and - TOGETHER - launch them in the EXACT order that they were actually launched on a 

single day in early October. There were 135 Shuttle launches. It will be a very full day! 

 
I just had a look at the Shuttle kits today (http://www.drzooch.com/). They're more challenging than the 

kits we build during the CAP rocketry program a few years ago but with some skill and a professional 

approach, I'm sure we can do it. To paraphrase President John F. Kennedy, "We choose to take on this 
mission, not because it is easy, but because it is hard." 

 

ASAP I'd like you to choose a Master Rocketeer and Assistant Master Rocketeer who will help organize 
the work of constructing the models. These individuals should have model rocket building prowess, 

leadership and dedication. They will have more work to do in the next two months than the cadets who 

will be doing the building. They'll have to read and understand the instructions and, with me, breakdown 

the work and identify the tools and materials needed to accomplish all of the construction tasks efficiently 
and effectively. I look forward to working with all of you on this!”   

(Within the photo, note the five different construction team titles on the tables.) 

http://www.drzooch.com/

